Minutes

Committee on Court Security Hostile Incidents Subcommittee

March 19, 2014 9:00 am

90 Washington Street 4th Floor Conference Room Hartford

The Hostile Incidents Subcommittee met at 9:00 a.m. in the 4th floor conference room at 90 Washington Street, Hartford.

Members in attendance: Chief Judicial Marshal Dennis Dowd, Chief Thomas Grimaldi, Chief Inspector James Hankard, Ms. Melanie Kerr (chair), Mr. Robert Kilpatrick, Mr. Robert Kirchner, Atty. Richard Loffredo, Director O'Donovan Murphy, Atty. Denise Poncini, and Chief Judicial Marshal Relford Ward.

Members not in attendance: Detective Michael Grieder

The meeting was called to order by Melanie Kerr at 9:00 a.m.

- 1. The minutes from the February 25, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved.
- 2. Director Murphy provided an overview of Judicial Marshal Services' response to hostile incidents.
- 3. Director Murphy discussed options for enhanced communication between Judicial Marshal Services and the State's Attorneys' offices.
- 4. The Subcommittee members that attended the LINX system demonstration discussed whether it would be beneficial for the Judicial Branch.
- 5. Director Murphy spoke with the New Haven Police Department regarding "Shot Finder."
- 6. Ms. Kerr distributed an article entitled "Active Shooter Training: Lessons Learned" from *Law* and *Order* magazine. The article will be discussed at the next meeting.
- 7. Chief Ward discussed the process used in Middletown for sharing information with the police departments.
- 8. The next meeting is scheduled for 9:00 on April 8, 2014 at 90 Washington Street, Hartford.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.